On August 6, 2006, Dr. Robinson requested the following information regarding item – Statement of Work 3 between the School board of Palm Beach County, Florida and The Princeton Review:

QUESTION:   Please provide the July 2005 board agenda item and back up for the pilot.  What happens if the statement of work 3 is not approved?

Is it not reasonable to assure satisfactory completion of the items listed in the statement of work 2 prior to approving the statement of work 3?

RESPONSE:


Statement of Work 2 (SOW2) focused largely on test content (e.g., common assessments, mini assessments, distractor explanations, and science diagnostics) and professional development (e.g., train-the-trainer sessions, training videos, informational videos, and school deployment meetings).  Statement of Work 3 (SOW3) focuses on the technology infrastructure that is necessary to deliver tests to the AAA schools in multiple formats (e.g., hard-copy tests with scanners and clickers, and tests via the web) and professional development materials. 

Though it would seem reasonable to request that all of SOW2 is completed before the School Board approves SOW3, the delivery of tests, reports, and professional development materials via the web is dependent upon the technological infrastructure that is detailed in SOW3.  In order to provide the AAA schools with the Online Assessment Program in September, it is vital that we proceed with SOW3 because the successful implementation of the Online Assessment Program requires the simultaneous use of tests, professional development, and technology infrastructure.  Thus, both SOW2 and SOW3 are needed.

If SOW3 is not approved at this time, SDPBC will not have the technology infrastructure (see below for examples) in place to provide the AAA schools with the Online Assessment Program in September:


pregridding answer sheets by period

scanning answer sheets and piloting the clickers

verifying technology functionality


sending the test results to the EDW


If SOW3 is approved, SDPBC will be able to upgrade to the newest version of current software used to access tests and reports.  Further, The Princeton Review (TPR) will provide new professional development materials with the updated changes at no cost to the district.  In fact, SDPBC and TPR have mutually agreed that no payments for SOW3 will be made to TPR until all technology deliverables are successfully integrated and implemented at all AAA schools.  

Lastly, without SOW3, SDPBC will not have the resources provided by TPR to monitor implementation or determine the effectiveness of the Online Assessment Program.  

Cheri E. Young, CPS

Executive Secretary

On Behalf of

Ann Killets

Chief Academic Officer

3300 Forest Hill Blvd., C-316

(561) 649-6888, PX4-6888

(561) 649-6837, PX4-6837 FAX

akillets@palmbeach.k12.fl.us
